
STANDARDS OF CONDUCT IN BUFFALO STADIUM 

 

In order to preserve order and to protect the rights of all spectators at GISD football games 

in Buffalo Stadium, we ask that everyone who attends the game abide by the following: 

 

 

All students not seated with their parents must sit in the student section! 
Students are to remain in the stands during the game. High school students                                         

may leave to the concession stand, but must return to their seat. Intermediate and Middle School 

students will be allowed to leave the stands with two minutes remaining in the first half, or two 

minutes remaining in the second half. Otherwise, a parent must come pick them up in order for 

them to leave early. If by chance the stadium becomes overcrowded, we may allow spectators to 

sit with the students. 

 

No students are allowed to stand on the top row of the bleachers at any time. 

 

Parents are not allowed to drop off a child under the age of 12, to the football game. 

Parents should supervise the children who enter with them. 

 

Students will not be allowed to run in the stands or congregate under the 

stands or anywhere else. 
 

Spectators are to leave the walkways, steps, and ramps clear at all times. This includes the front 

rail of the bleachers. 

 

GISD students are to remain on the home side at all times. Visiting students are to remain on the 

visiting side at all times.  

 

GISD dress code does apply at all sporting events. (Home and away) 

  

All students found in violation of any rules will be turned over to the campus principal or 

assistant principal. 

 

Law enforcement representatives will be available to give assistance as needed. Violators of 

stadium rules will be dismissed from the game and may be removed from the remaining home 

games.  

 

We ask that everyone follow these general guidelines so that watching the games will be 

safer and more enjoyable for everyone. 


